Wilmington Harbor GRR

Quarterly PDT/IPT Meeting

Minutes April 18, 2007
By

Frank Yelverton

1. I gave an overview of the Wilmington Harbor GRR project via a PowerPoint presentation which will be placed on our webpage at 


http://www.saw.usace.army.mil/wilmington-harbor/GRR/GRR.htm

2. The attendance list for the subject meeting is attached separately.  We briefly discussed the minutes of the March 21, 2007 PDT meeting.  Points of note were as follows: 

a. The Corps transferred funds to Fish and Wildlife Service (FWS) to assess potential contaminants and sources that may affect the sediments behind the three locks and dams.  Mike Wicker provided a draft report during the meeting to the Corps.  It should be available for public review in a couple of weeks.  The bottom line is that there are no contaminants of concern with the possible except of manganese.
b.  “Memorandum of Understanding, (MOU)”, now the “Terms of Reference, (TOR)” was mailed March 23rd.   To date we have received a signed copy from Dupont Fayetteville.  The Wilmington City Council deferred signing it on April 17th until they have more information on the alternatives to be selected.   
c. The City of Wilmington and the Lower Cape Fear Water and Sewer Authority (Authority) jointly hired a contactor (Arcadis) to investigate the potential impacts on water intakes owned by the City and Authority if Lock and Dam #1 was lower or removed.  The Corps has been provided a copy of this report and it has been posted on our webpage.  The Corps had representatives from the Mobile District investigate the same thing at all three locks and dams.  The Corps has received the final report dated March 2007, and distributed it during the meeting.  It will also be posted on our webpage.  The report is “final” in that the Mobile District provided us what we requested, but it can be modified based on any comments that we may receive.  So please provide any comment you may have.  Mick Noland and Don Betz asked several questions about the report (water storage, labor rates), but indicated they would provide written comments after they had a chance to review the report.  Don Betz also indicated that the schedule for construction of the Authority’s new intakes at Tar Heel and Lock and Dam #1 are ahead of the GRR schedule.  I indicated that the focus of the report was the existing intakes, but that we requested that the Authority consider placing the new intakes at an elevation that would not be affected if the dams were lowered or removed.
3. Mitigation planning has started for the Northeast Cape Fear River turning basin alternatives.  A field trip to look at potential mitigation alternatives took place on March 23rd.   Potential alternatives included filling-in the abandoned basins, restoring a creek on Eagle Island, and primary nursery area restoration on Islands 12, 13 and/or 18.  Noel Lutheran and Fritz Rohde reminded us that mitigation for the turning basin should be conducted before the construction of the relocated turning basin.  That may be a condition of the consistency and 401 certificate.  Primary nursery areas less than 10 feet deep are of most concern.
4. Richard Lawrence asked what factors are considered in selecting the best turning basin alternatives.  Factors include the pilot’s preference for safety, cost of dredging and maintenance, amount of primary nursery, and other environmental factors.

5. Mike Wicker wanted to know if initial construction and maintenance cost were being considered for the alternatives.  To simplify Frank Reynolds answered, yes.

6. Regarding the POD lands, a letter will be going out this week to the property owners requesting a right of entry to delineate the wetland boundary and to appraise the property for acquisition or easement.

7. A working draft decision matrix to assist in selecting the best fish passage alternative for the locks and dams was handed out (see attached).  This matrix includes all appropriate factors such as fish passage efficiency, water supply, costs, recreation, etc.  A similar matrix would be developed for all three locks and dams.  If you have any comments on this matrix, let me know by April 30th. 
8. If the locks and dams are deauthorized, one of the key issues would be who would take over ownership of the property (including the dams if left in place e.g. in conjunction with a rock ramp).  This ownership must assure that water supply and fish passage are protected.
9. The Alternative Formulation Briefing (AFB) has been rescheduled for mid-August 2007.  We will let everyone know when the date, time, and location is determined.  
10. The next monthly meeting will be Wednesday May 16, 2007 at 10:00 a.m.  It will be an important meeting because we will be presenting the tentative alternatives selected.
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